
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Meeting 

Join us for our next meeting October 12, 2022.  
7:30 in the basement of the Prior Lake VFW.  Trail 
in is only 4 weeks away and we need your help.  

Adopt a Highway 

 

This last Saturday we completed our 30th year of 
the Adopt A Highway clean up.   I would like to 
thank the 16 volunteers that showed up to make 
quick work of it.  Breakfast was great, but 
community service and talking to some really fun 
people was even better.   Looking forward to 
having even more people at the spring cleanup in 
May of 2023  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paula, Mark and 
Gail showing us 
how it’s done. 

 

 

 

 

Membership Drive 

November is our membership renewal and new 
member appreciation month.  Please consider 
renewing your membership and asking your friends 
and neighbors to join.  We work hard to make the 
trails in Scott County enjoyable, and we need all 
the help we can get. If you haven’t been an active 
member in the past, please think about how you 
can help.  It may be as little as 4 or 5 hours a year.  
Do not assume someone else will step up! 

 

October  2022 



Paul Hartwig will be looking for volunteers to help 
with maintenance and 
cleanup of groomer. 

Please consider a few 
hours of your time.  Sign-

up sheets will be 
available at the meeting 

and dates will be posted on our Facebook site  

PLSA Club and on Priorlakesnow.com

 

Trails do not just 
magically show up. It 
takes volunteers like 
yourself to help.  Last 
year was a big year for 
trail improvements 
with bridge 
replacements, 
however more needs 
to be done. This past 
spring the PLSA was 
awarded a $1000 
grant from the Prior 
Lake Rotary to help us 
improve our trail 

signage. This has been on our radar for the last few 
years to bring our trails to a level that those who 
visit our area can find their way around.  Sean 
Reagan has been leading this effort and he could 
use some help.  If you are interested please let a 
board member know.   

Trail In dates have not been established by the trail 
bosses as of this newsletter. If you would like to 
help our trail bosses, please let us know.  Most 
trails go in the first weeks of November.   Trails 
open December 1st if we have snow that is…. 

River bottom clean up.  Again this year there was 
some flooding on the Minnesota River.  The 
Shakopee club will be looking for volunteers to 
help clean up the trails and remove fallen trees.   

If you are available and willing to help. Go to the 
River Valley Trailblazers Snowmobile Club on 
Facebook where they will be update the dates and 
times.  

 
Toys for Tots 

This year again we will be participating in the Toys 
for Tots campaign. If you wish to donate a toy or 
cash, please bring them to our monthly meetings.  
We need a lot of toys this year as demand is way 
up. If you cannot make a meeting you can also drop 
off the donation or we can come get it.  Please 
contact Tom at myc90touring@gmail.com or Terry 
Hutchinson at snowman1049@gmail.com.  

Calendar of Events 

October 
12th  Club Meeting Prior Lake VFW 7 p.m. 
21st – 23rd MnUSA 2022 Fall Workshop 
 
November 
9th  Club Meeting Prior Lake VFW 7 p.m. 

Trail in, dates and times to be 
updated 

 
December 
1st  Trails open 
3rd   Snowmobile Youth Training Event 
  Savage legion 
3rd  PLSA Christmas Party. Prior Lake 
  VFW 
14th  Club Meeting Prior Lake VFW 7 p.m.    

January meetings at Charlies on Prior.  



January 26-29 Sky Port Lodge, Grand Marais  

Devils Lake.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOLD OUT 
There are 25 hotels in and around Grand Marais. 
You can still join us on this trip.  Information at our 
next club meeting.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 2 – 5 Grand Rapids MN 
One of my most favorite areas to ride. Rooms are 
still available at the AmericInn. 9 Double rooms 
are reserved. 218-212-1842 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 16 – 19th Virginia MN 
Pine View Inn. 1-866-263-0535 
Limited rooms still available but filling fast.  
Do not wait to make your reservation.  This trip is 
well attended by our group and probably one of 
the funniest adventures. Most importantly it is a 
chance to meet up with a long time member family 
the Hindermann’s.  This is a do not miss event.  
 
 
 
 
 


